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NEWSLETTER NO.9 AUTUMN TERM – 19 NOV 2021 
 

MISSION IN ACTION AWARDS: LOVE, LEARN, GROW, WORSHIP 
 

RECEPTION 

Ellen 
LEARN: for using superb thinking and reasoning skills in her shape learning 
this week. 

Lorenzo 
LOVE AND LEARN: for being a good listener and for trying really hard in his 
reading. 

YEAR 1 
Sophia LEARN: for great effort and progress with reading. 

Milly GROW: for great enthusiasm and effort in all her learning. 

YEAR 2 

Annemieke LOVE: for always joining in so enthusiastically with all our Nativity rehearsals 

Liam 

LOVE: for giving up their Golden Time to make our class Advent wreath 
 

Lucy 

Hattie 

Rose 

YEAR 3 

Imogen 
LEARN: for her excellent work with poetry this week and her fantastic use of 
language. 

Liam GROW: for his amazing attitude to all his work! 

YEAR 4 
Gus 

LOVE AND LEARN: for his kindness towards others & excellent focus in lessons 

Amber LEARN: for fantastic effort in our poetry lessons this week 

YEAR 5 

Jack 
LEARN AND GROW: for always working hard and trying his best in every 
subject- learn and grow 

Fabian LEARN: for really trying hard this week and for super maths work 

Myles 
LEARN: for really trying hard in every subject and for super maths work this 
week 

YEAR 6 

Oscar LEARN: for a super sunset art oil pastel piece using hot and cold colours  

Aaron LOVE: for always being so kind and helpful in class  
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PE 

Jenna (Y5) 
for fantastic improvement in swimming this week 

Charlie (Y5) 

Rupert (Y6) for being selected for the PUMA Development football squad 

FRIENDSHIP 

Tabitha (Y2) for being kind and helpful at breaktimes 

Annemieke (Y2) for being kind and helpful at lunchtime 

Amber (Y4) 
for comforting, being thoughtful and welcoming someone into her game 
at playtime 

Aaron (Y6) for being a helpful and inclusive buddy at lunchtimes 

 

   
CONGRATULATIONS:  

Rupert (Y6) has also been selected for the PUMA Development football squad. His selection letter was lost in 
junk mail and we have just been informed by his parents. We are very proud of you.  All 3 boys who were sent 
have been selected! 
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR NEW CAFOD AND CHARITIES CLUB 

Matty (Y2), Tabitha (Y2), Harriet (Y3), Ariana (Y3), Lorenzo (Y4), Mae (Y4), Charlie (Y5), Amelie (Y5) and Bea Bea 

(Y6).  We met today for our first meeting and the children looked at Laudato Si’ (Pope Francis’ letter urging us 

all to protect the earth our common home and God’s creation), and discussed COP26 and we could do to protect 

the world more.  They are going to be sharing an assembly with the school about COP26 and ideas they have of 

how we, as a school, could do more.  

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR NEW GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER (GIFT) TEAM 

Rose (Y2), Annie (Y2), Emily (Y3), Liam (Y3), Amber (Y4), Eloise (Y4), Luke (Y5), Millie (Y5), Lettie (Y6) 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR NEW DIGITAL LEADERS 

Rowland (Y2), Teddy (Y2), Arthur (Y3), Isaac (Y3), Susie (Y4), Willow (Y4), Bella (Y5), Harry (Y5), Oscar (Y6) 
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DOBSON CROSS COUNTRY  
Friday 12th November 2021 

The children took part in the Dobson Cross country race which is a long, tough course going up hills and 
through woods.  Around 60 children took part in each race from all the local prep schools.   
Results: 

• U9 Girls: Orla (6), Mae (25), Eloise (36), Amber (37) 

• U9 Boys: Liam (14), Gus (24), Lorenzo (38) and Paddy (40) 

• U11 Girls: Lorraine (35), Olivia (48), Bea Bea (52) 

• U11 Boys: Rupert (36), Charlie (38), Baxter (40), Felix MC (42)    

 
 
BEACON CROSS COUNTRY FINALS 
Wednesday 17th November 2021 

Rupert (Y6), Louis (Y5), Jack (Y5), Lorraine (Y6) and Amelie (Y5) qualified for the 
Beacon cross country finals.  They ran really well against a very strong opposition of 
approximately 80 children.   
Results: Rupert (51), Lorraine (52), Louis (62), Jack (67), Amelie (76).   
 
YEAR 5 and 6 NETBALL AGAINST SKIPPERS HILL AND BEECHWOOD 
Wednesday 17th November 2021 

Results: U11 Sacred Heart v Skippers Hill 0-2 
Captain: Olivia 
Player of the match: Bea Bea 

        U11 Sacred Heart v Beechwood 3-0.  Well done Sacred Heart! 
     Player of the match: Laila 
 

U10 Sacred Heart v Skippers Hill 0-4 
Player of the match: Winnie 

        U10 Sacred Heart v Beechwood 4-0.  Well done Sacred Heart! 
     Player of the match: Millie 
 
YEAR 3 and 4 FOOTBALL TOURNAMENT AGAINST BEECHWOOD AND THE MEAD SCHOOL  
Thursday 18th November 2021 

Results: Sacred Heart v The Mead 4-1.  Well done Sacred Heart! 
        Sacred Heart v Beechwood 0-1 
  Sacred Heart v The Mead 1- 0.  Well done Sacred Heart! 
  Sacred Heart v Beechwood 1-1 

 
YEAR 3 and 4 HOCKEY TOURNAMENT AGAINST BEECHWOOD  
Thursday 18th November 2021 

Results: Year 3 Sacred Heart v Beechwood 0-0   
Player of the match: Octavia 

        Year 4 Sacred Heart v Beechwood 2-0.  Well done Sacred Heart! 
     Captain: Sophia 
     Player of the match: Coco 
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WEEK 3 SQUAT UPDATE 

Foundation stage -  3,000   
                                   squats 
KS1 -  6430 squats 
LKS2 -  7600 squats 
UKS2 - 12960 squats 

                                                    
The children are even asking to 
do more than their allocated 
amount as are now finding their 
target amount easy!  Please 
support the children’s efforts and 
Cancer research by donating on 
the fund raising page so far we 
have raised £45. Even a very small 
amount makes a massive 
difference, it does not have to a 
large amount.     https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/sacred-heart-schools-100-day-squat-challenge 

 
REMEMBRANCE DAY 
Thank you to all the children who came to Remembrance Service on Sunday to represent either the school or 
Rainbows.  You were so well behaved, showed respect throughout the service and made us so proud! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/sacred-heart-schools-100-day-squat-challenge
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CHRISTMAS ONLINE AUCTION  
The Christmas PTA auction is only open for one more week- closing at 10pm on 26th November.  New lots 
have been added so have a look now to avoid missing out! To make your bids, please visit: Christmas Auction 
(jumblebee.co.uk) 
 
CHRISTMAS FAIR 

 
Please bring cash with you and be aware that parking on site is for stall holders only.  To ensure everybody is 
safe in the lead up to Christmas, please wear a mask when entering into the building and lateral flow test 
before coming, if possible.  Weather permitting, we aim to have seating outdoors so you can enjoy a hot drink 
and some delicious food so please wrap up warm! 
 
ROTARY SHOEBOX APPEAL 
The rotatory shoeboxes will be collected next week. Please bring them in by Friday 26th November. 

 
SACRED HEART OPEN MORNING 
Our Open Day is going to be held on Friday at 9:30am and 11am. If you are a member of a gym or sports club, 
a health club, church or community group or you know somebody who would be able to display a poster in 
their shop or business premises, please come and grab some posters from the school office to display for us! 
Also, please share our post on your social media platforms. 
 

 WEEK AHEAD DIARY DATES - WEEK 10 

Monday 22nd  November  Whole School Liturgy 08.55 

Tuesday 23rd November School photographer in school to take individual and 
sibling photos 
Year 5 cake sale – please bring in 50p 
Year 5 Assembly on Advent  

9:00-11:30 
 
10:30-11:00 
15:00-15:30 

Wednesday 24th November Year 5 Swimming  08.45 @ Mayfield 

Girls U10 and U11 Netball v DPSC at home 14:30 

Boys U10 and U11 Football v Skippers Hill away 14:15 

Thursday 25th November   

Friday 26th November Open Mornings  9:30 and 11:00 

GIFT team meeting  10:30-11:00 

Achievement Assembly  15:00 

Christmas fair auction closes 22:00 

Saturday 27th November  Christmas Fair 12:00-15:00 

Lunch menu: week 1 

https://www.jumblebee.co.uk/christmasauction2021
https://www.jumblebee.co.uk/christmasauction2021
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Another busy and exciting week at Sacred Heart School 

where learning is fun! 
 

  
This week Reception took part in ‘Teamwork Tuesday’ to support Anti-Bullying Week. We learnt that working 
with others, communicating and sharing our ideas in our play meant that collectively we create something far 
better then we could on our own! We enjoyed practising these skills during large scale building!  For the 
second half of the week we have been learning about Road Safety. We have spoken about all the Road Safety 
Heroes that help keep us safe and then we were able to become School Crossing Patrols! We have made 
stop signs, collaged traffic lights and even took to the playground for some role play. We look forward to a walk 
next week, where we will venture out to our local area and be safe when using the roads.   

 
 

 

As part of our ‘Healthy Me’ topic, Year 2 carried out investigations into how far a sneeze can travel and how 
best to wash our hands to eliminate germs. We used glitter to demonstrate how germs can be passed from 
person to person and discovered that only with warm water and soap will all the germs disappear. We also 
discovered that a 'sneeze' can travel as far as 1 metre in distance and that germs can live on a surface for up 
to 2 days!  
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This half term, Year 4 have been looking at the topic of 'sound' in their Science lessons. The children took a 
'Sound Walk' around the school grounds and made a note of the sounds that they could hear. They then 
thought about what objects had vibrated to create these air vibrations. We also investigated how the volume 
and pitch could be altered on various musical instruments....very noisy but fun!  

 

 
 
 
 
 

In Year 6 recently, children have been improving their writing skills through the study of The Firework Maker's 
Daughter. They have considered gender stereotypes and discussed parental expectations as well as having fun 
using role play to better understand the characters in the novel. 
 

 
 

Some of the children have been hard at work taking ISEB exams, whilst others have been representing the 
school in cross country competitions and matches. They have also been learning about the ordination of a 
priest in RE and Roman baths in Latin - another very busy week in Year 6! 
 
 


